

## MUTIARA INTERNATIONAL GRAMMAR SCHOOL SDN BHD (391277-M)

DISCOVERING POTENTIAL · LEARNING TO CARE · RESPECTING DIFFERENCES

27th January 2022

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Message From The Principal – Junior School & Early Years/Reception School Closure 28th Jan 2022

I regret to inform you that very recently this afternoon it was brought to my attention that a student in **Year 4** has tested positive for Covid-19. With immediate effect all students in Year 4 are considered as close contact and are therefore required to remain at home in quarantine at this time. Following the KKM guidelines, and a negative test result, they are able to return to school on the 4<sup>th</sup> of February 2022.

We will be in contact with KKM/District Health Office and they will advise on who should undergo any additional PCR testing.

As we trace the contacts at school this also affects almost 10 Junior school teachers who will also need to Self Quarantine.

Given these circumstances we will close the Junior School tomorrow, Friday the 28th of January 2022.

We are completing the classroom sanitization process this evening and school remains open tomorrow for the Senior School classes only. In addition, any senior school students who are siblings of students in Year 4, should also remain at home and quarantine where possible.

The school remains vigilant and has taken the necessary precautions to ensure adherence to the SOPs. Lessons for students in *Junior School* will be online on **Friday the 28**<sup>th</sup> of **January 2022**, via the *Remote Learning Platform*. This can be found as always via the parent portal for the students to continue their studies.

We will be in further contact with more information on the next steps.

The Junior School Chinese New year Celebrations scheduled for tomorrow will be completed on our return to school on the 4<sup>th</sup> of February 2022.

Yours Sincerely,

JOHN P. BIRCH Principal